Fannett-Metal School District Willow Hill, Pennsylvania 17271

The Fannett-Metal School Board held their regular meeting on Thursday, September 30, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. in the High School Library. Members present were Sue Rosenberry, President; Catherine Adams, Shelly Boggs, Phyllis Eckenrode, Jason Goshorn. Members absent were Bonnie Cornelious, Mark Frazier Walter Hoffmann, and Von McGee. There were no members absent. Also present were David Burkett, Superintendent; Todd Best, Middle/High School Principal; Teresa Black, Director of Special Education and Student Support Services; Stephanie Shoemaker, Elementary Principal; Daniel Simpson, Business Manager; and Sandra Bloom, Board Secretary. There were no visitors present.

Pledge of Allegiance

The meeting opened with School Board Members and audience standing and reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

<u>Public Comment</u> – (3-minute limit per person – 20-minute total public comment)

There were no public comments.

NEW BUSINESS

Personnel

Source4Teachers (ESS)

Moved by Jason Goshorn and seconded by Phyllis Eckenrode to raise the substitute rate for teachers through Source4Teachers (ESS) from \$100.00 per day to \$135.00 per day and \$150 per day for long-term substitute teachers (administered on Day 10 after working in the same classroom). Roll call vote – all ayes.

Permission To Hire

Moved by Catherine Adams and seconded by Jason Goshorn to hire Wilhemina Wilt as a Long-term Substitute English/Social Studies Teacher. Upon receipt of all certifications, Ms. Wilt will be hired at Step 1 of the Bachelor's Certification at a pro-rated salary of \$42,850 for the 2021-2022 school year. Roll call vote – all ayes.

Moved by Catherine Adams and seconded by Jason Goshorn to rehire Patricia Smith as a Part-time Cafeteria Worker at a rate of \$9.25 per hour. Roll call vote – all ayes.

Board Member Suggestion/Discussion

Mr. Burkett reminded the Policy and Personnel Committee that there will be a meeting on October 5, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. to review policies and the classified salary wage scale.

Catherine Adams asked if a National Honor Society Advisor has been found yet. Mr. Burkett said not yet.

Shelly Boggs asked how Mrs. Proper is doing. Mr. Burkett replied she is very optimistic, and everything is going very well. He also stated that there was an outside observer in the classroom who commented that the new personal care assistant is doing well and there is a difference in the student when the other aide is in the classroom in the afternoons.

Moved by Jason Goshorn and seconded by Phyllis Eckenrode to adjourn at 6:09 p.m. Roll call vote – all ayes.

Sandra D. Bloom Board Secretary